From: 05 November 2018 15:27 Sent: To: Chris Lloyd; Stephen Brain; Denise Scott-McDonald; members-support Cc: FW: SE7 and surrounding area (Request for urgent action from Councillor Lloyd please) Subject: Dear Re. Pentana Ref: Leader-17894CL (Mirror Shop) Please may officers provide an update for re. his enquiry below. Thanks. Members Support Officer (Deputy Leader and Chair of Overview & Scrutiny) Leader's Office **Democratic Services** Communities and Environment Royal Borough of Greenwich \bowtie Town Hall, Wellington Street, London SE18 6PW www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk From: Sent: 03 November 2018 14:32 To: Chris Lloyd <Chris.Lloyd@royalgreenwich.gov.uk>; Subject: Re: SE7 and surrounding area (Request for urgent action from Councillor Lloyd please) Chris / Any updates on the mirror shop? I see no improvements (see attached). This has been ongoing for far too long. Best regards



On 18 Sep 2018, at 17:03, Chris Lloyd < Chris.Lloyd@royalgreenwich.gov.uk wrote:

Dear ,

Thank you for your email regarding the Mirror Shop and the excessive use of signs.

This has now been investigated and having reviewed the situation and gathered relevant information about the history, officers have now concluded that the most appropriate approach is for officers to serve formal Notice on the owner. This will inform the owner that the practice must stop otherwise we will take legal action through the courts. Unfortunately, RBG do not have powers to remove goods ourselves until the owner has been given a reasonable amount of time.

A member of the highways and planning teams will jointly visit the premises and serve Notice. Should the owner not cooperate then the matter will be passed to the Councils Legal Services to advise further and commence proceedings.

I hope this action will lead to an improvement. If you have any queries about this then please let me know.

Kind regards,

Councillor Chris Lloyd
Peninsula Ward Councillor
Royal Borough of Greenwich
© 020 8921 5062

Subject: Re: Automatic reply: SE7 and surrounding area

My Apologies

I will chase this up today. I am well aware of the issues around the mirror shop, I also find it very annoying.

Chris Lloyd Labour Councillor for Peninsula Ward Chair of Overview and Scrutiny

Royal Borough of Greenwich | Town Hall | Wellington Street | London | SE18 6PW 020 8921 5062 |

From: Sent: Saturday, August 18, 2018 4:16 pm

; Chris Lloyd

Subject: Fwd: Automatic reply: SE7 and surrounding area

/ Chris

I write to you as absolutely NOTHING has been done regarding my initial raising of these issues. Can you please advise?

In addition, I would like to bring to your attention the Mirror shop on Woolwich Road near Aldeburgh Street. The business has felt for some time to advertise its services to the the public using the highways. It not only leaves grotesque figurines the establishment during opening hours but it also leaves signs on the highway and surrounding streets advertising free parking.

I suspect the establishment does not have permission to advertise in such a manner and honestly makes the area look shabby.

I look forward to your thoughts on this and my initial feedback some weeks ago.

Regards

<image001.jpg>

<image002.jpg>

Begin forwarded message:

From:

Date: 13 August 2018 at 08:59:14 BST

To:

Subject: Automatic reply: SE7 and surrounding area

I am out of the office until Friday 17th August 2018. If your enquiry is urgent, please email leaders-office-admin@royalgreenwich.gov.uk.

Leaders Office Manager Democratic Servicess

- The Woolwich Centre, 35 Wellington Street, London SE18 6HQ
- www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk

Scanned by Trustwave SEG - Trustwave's comprehensive email content security solution. Download a free evaluation of Trustwave SEG at www.trustwave.com	

This message is for the named person's use only. It may contain confidential, proprietary or legally privileged information. No confidentiality or privilege is waived or lost by any mistransmission. If you receive this message in error, please immediately delete it and all copies of it from your system, destroy any hard copies of it and notify the sender. You must not, directly or indirectly, use, disclose, distribute, print, or copy any part of this message if you are not the intended recipient. Royal Borough of Greenwich reserves the right to monitor all e-mail communications through its networks, in accordance with legislation.

Royal Borough of Greenwich has scanned this e-mail for viruses but does not accept any responsibility once this e-mail has been transmitted. You should scan attachments (if any) for viruses.

Royal Borough of Greenwich can be contacted by telephone on +44 (0) 20 8854 8888

Royal Borough of Greenwich - LGC Council Of The Year 2013

Scanned by **Trustwave SEG** - Trustwave's comprehensive email content security solution. Download a free evaluation of Trustwave SEG at www.trustwave.com

This message is for the named person's use only. It may contain confidential, proprietary or legally privileged information. No confidentiality or privilege is waived or lost by any mistransmission. If you receive this message in error, please immediately delete it and all copies of it from your system, destroy any hard copies of it and notify the sender. You must not, directly or indirectly, use, disclose, distribute, print, or copy any part of this message if you are not the intended recipient. Royal Borough of Greenwich reserves the right to monitor all e-mail communications through its networks, in accordance with legislation.

Royal Borough of Greenwich has scanned this e-mail for viruses but does not accept any responsibility once this e-mail has been transmitted. You should scan attachments (if any) for viruses.

Royal Borough of Greenwich can be contacted by telephone on +44 (0) 20 8854 8888

Royal Borough of Greenwich - LGC Council Of The Year 2013